
March 20, 2002 
 
The emergency meeting of the Board of County Commissioners was called to order this 
20th day of March, 2002, in the conference room of the County Office Building by 
Chairman George Skinner.  Roll was called by Oletha Sweetman, Deputy County 
Clerk/Secretary and those present were: 
 
George Skinner, Chairman 
Leroy Krohmer, Vice-Chairman 
Bill Graves, Member 
Oletha Sweetman, Secretary 
 
Others persent were:  Christine Brannon and Gary Grey. 
 
Chairman George Skinner called for discussion, consideration and/or action on REAP 
Grant for Cedar Country Fire Department. Mr. Skinner asked Mr. Gary Grey if the grant 
was all filed out and Mr. Grey stated it was.  Mr. Grey expressed his appreciation to the 
Board for this meeting. Mr. Grey stated that grant was for $37,503.81 and said it was for 
the purchase of new gear and equipment for firefighters.  Some of the money will also be 
used to finish the construction of the internal office areas main station that was built in 
either ’97 or ’98 right now it is about thirty-five percent (35%) complete.  Through 
donations storage facilities, and an office areas has been constructed, but the training 
room and restroom facilities that were in the original plans have not been completed. 
Leroy Krohmer moved, seconded by Bill Graves, to approve the REAP Grant for Cedar 
Country Fire Department. 
The vote was:  George Skinner, yes; Leroy Krohmer, yes; Bill Graves, yes. 
Motion carried.   
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, Leroy Krohmer moved that 
the meeting be adjourned.  George Skinner seconded the motion. 
The vote was: George Skinner, yes; Leroy Krohmer, yes; Bill Graves, yes. 
Motion carried. 


